

By-law Number 2022-102

A by-law to establish a Spruce the Bruce Reserve

The Council of the Corporation of the County of Bruce adopted the Planning & Development Committee Report, dated October 20, 2022, approving the establishment of a Reserve for the Spruce the Bruce Program.

The Council for the Corporation of the County of Bruce enacts By-law 2022-102 as follows:

- 1. A reserve named the "Spruce the Bruce Reserve" shall be created.
- 2. The Spruce the Bruce Reserve shall be used for the purpose of supporting local businesses, municipalities, and community partners in the County through the Spruce the Bruce Program in the Economic Development division.
- 3. The funds for the reserve shall come from any budgeted Spruce the Bruce program funds that are unspent at the end of each fiscal year. These funds will be transferred to the Spruce the Bruce Reserve and carried into the next annual budget in order to support the completion of identified projects.
- 4. The Spruce the Bruce Reserve will not earn interest
- 5. This by-law shall come into effect on the date it is passed by Council.

Passed this 1st day of December, 2022.	
Warden	
Linda White Clerk	